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S. 1599 
Reserve Officers Association Modernization Act of 2009 

 
As reported by the Senate Committee on the Judiciary 

on September 10, 2009  

 
S. 1599 would amend title 36 of the U.S. Code to update the federal charter of the 
Reserve Officers Association (ROA).  The bill would increase the number of leadership 
positions of ROA, broaden eligibility requirements for some positions, and expand 
requirements to maintain certain official records.  Because chartered organizations listed 
in title 36 are not agencies of the U.S. government and are not provided federal benefits, 
CBO estimates that enacting this bill would have no impact on the federal budget. 
 
S. 1599 contains no intergovernmental or private-sector mandates as defined in the 
Unfunded Mandates Reform Act and would not affect the budgets of state, local, or tribal 
governments. 
 
The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Dawn Regan. The estimate was approved by 
Theresa Gullo, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 
 


